Area D

Trench 4

Weekly Summary 1

Trench D 4 was opened on July 2, 2002. We were able to see that the trench has remained as the same that we have closed up last year, August 13, 2001. To make this clear we have taken some photos from each part of the trench. Then we decided to take the baulk in between D4 and D3 down. This means that D3 will be adjoined to D4. So, the locus number of the baulk was 4046, and it was “L” shaped (this is the locus of the top soil).

For a few days we had some problems with the datum point. On the 4th of July we were able to get our datum point to fixed, it is located at southeast corner of D4, and it is 592.081. The only locus that remains from last year at the end of the first week was the big rocks, but their locus number have changed and now it is L4070, and I have to say that they are touching the floor of locus 4065. As a difference from last year, I was able to get two very good carbon samples. On the 8th of July I have taken two soil samples from L4061 for microanalysis. The first 10lt. was from the southwest corner of the locus, because the whole bones were found there, and the second 10lt. have been taken from the whole locus (4061).

Finding good carbon samples reminds me of the new trenchD6, that is located at the south of D4, because D6 was able to find a furnace at the same level with D4, last year I was able to find the collapse mud-brick at the same level with some slags laying in between the mud-bricks. We will see if there will be a relation in between these trenches or not.

